 VILLAGE OF MILLINGTON BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Monday, May 12, 2014

Call to Order: Mayor Scott Smith called the regularly scheduled meeting of the board of trustees to order at 7:06 PM.

Roll Call/Establishment of Quorum: Present: Mayor Scott Smith, Terry Lobdell, Jason Patterson, Amanda Kuntz, Sharon Stevenson, Sandy White/Treasurer. Lenee Kissel, clerk, and Jim Smith/Inspector present. Brad Pekoc absent. Attorney Derke Price absent.  Jeff Pasakarnis, Planning/Zoning Commissioner also absent.  

Minutes for April Meeting:  Jason made a motion to correct and accept the minutes from the April meeting.    Amanda seconded, motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report:  Read by the Mayor.  Jason made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Terry seconded, motion carried.   Year-end report presented. Sharon made a motion to accept the Year End Report.  Amanda seconded, motion carried.

Bills to Pay: 

Scott Smith



 393.07


Lenee Kissel



 109.19


J. Smith



   87.35


S. White



 169.33


J. Stubbe


    
 266.52


E. Novak



   50.00


M. Countiho



 139.76


Ancel, Glink


          1,425.00


Illinois Department of Revenue
   58.50


Department of Treasury

 192.00


AT&T




 190.59


AT&T Internet


   31.00


Ameren


             671.28


Terry Lobdell



 220.00


Jason Patterson


 220.00


Jim Smith



 344.95  Insp. $40.00  Review $304.94


Elburn Coop



 141.62


County Line

  
          1,200.00


ACI



          1,993.00


Kendall County Record

 116.80


Econo Signs



   79.15


MCI




   32.94


Lymans Excavating

          6,985.00


Theodore Larson Insurance

 400.00


Waste Management


   31.02


Newark BP



 296.44

Total From General Checking      $15,844.51
Jason made a motion to pay the bills.  Terry seconded, motion carried.  
Building Report:  
Jim had one permit in Belle Rive.  It was the Grayson family for a deck permit for a deck that is being expanded.  Mr. Nagel has not gotten a permit because he is waiting for a septic and well report.  Terry asked about the shed on Church Street.  Jim said that it is in a side yard and needs to be in the setbacks.  Jim said that he has not been out there yet to measure the setback.  If it is outside of the ten feet and conforms to all the other requirements it will not need a permit.  Sharon stated that Jim should measure it since it right out in plain view for everyone to see.  Terry thinks that it seems close to the house.  Sharon stated that it is important that we check it so that we are consistent. Jim said that one of the issues not requiring a permit for these structures is that we don’t get to do a zoning review. Terry asked if we are going to enforce this rule as Mr. Jensen is also in violation of the ten-foot rule as well.   Jim said we could ask the resident for a plat of survey to make proper determinations. Terry suggested we table it.  He is meeting with Derke this week to discuss code enforcement.  Sandy said that Greg Millen’s house needs to be looked at again because it has animals living in it and black mold.  Jim stated that we could get it condemned. Terry is going to talk to the owner and let him know that we are going to move towards getting it condemned.  Scott said to tell him that he has until the next meeting to provide his plan.

Citizen’s Comments: 
Thomas West came to the meeting to see if there is anything that can be done about his neighbor’s annoying dogs. Terry stated that this falls under the category of nuisance.  

Scott went over a letter that the Village received regarding Keith Becker.  Mr. West stated that there would be a meeting on May 23rd at 3pm at the Etna road location to try to resolve the issues with Mr. Becker. The primary issues are that he is taking pictures of kids in the neighborhood.  

New Business: 
· Purchase John Deere Mower – Scott already purchased a leaf blower.  The current mower has 900 hours on it and when it is in use we have no ability to use the tractor to do anything else like mulching, etc.  There are people in town that can work the mower.  Jason made a motion to buy a John Deere mower not to exceed $7500.00.  Amanda seconded, motion carried. 
· New Windows Village Hall – Scott would like to redo the windows in the hall.  Scott did see the kids who took mattresses out of the dumpster on the cameras that were installed.  We are first going to take the hardware cloth off the windows and see what happens before putting in new windows.  Terry will get information on pricing. He is limited on what he can do as a Board member.  Scott asked him if he would be willing just to do the work if we purchased the windows.  Jason said he would rip the light down and put it back if the windows get done. 
Old Business:  
None
Trustees Comments:

· Terry got a price on getting a website.  He has a quote trapped in Internet Explorer.  He will work on getting that information for the next meeting. 

· Sharon asked about the bridge lawsuit.  Derke stated in a letter that Mlsna is dropping his disconnection suit.  There is a bridge date in court for Thursday where he has to explain his lack of progress.  Terry showed a drawing that was submitted and the measurements are all incorrect.  

· Sharon asked when she is off the Board after her house sells.  She will not be at the next meeting either.  If her house sells, she will provide a letter of resignation.  

· Jason said that everyone did a nice job at the clean up day.  

· Terry asked about the pothole over by Jason.  Scott said that Guy Christensen is coming to meet with him. Sharon asked if we could go back to the guy that did the subdivision.  It was determined that it was too long ago.  Jason stated that the road really needs to be cut out.  Scott will discuss specs with Guy C. 
Mayor’s Comments:
Scott was going to post for a Board position.  Mr. West is interested and was told to come to the next meeting.  We will discuss prevailing wage at the next meeting.  Gary Lyman purchased the blue house.  There is a dead tree on the property.  Mr. Lyman agreed to do ½ and ½ on the sidewalk in front of the house.  Scott is going to look at the tree at the Fuller’s house.  Someone is going to be looking at the Emerald Ash in town.  Clean up day went well.  Three dumpsters were filled.  Scott did catch someone on the new property doing donuts.  He got him on camera.  

No further business discussed.  Jason made a motion to adjourn. Terry seconded, motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:18 pm.






Respectfully Submitted,

Lenee Kissel
